
 

Good morning from my bubble!  

 

I hope this finds everyone safe and well.  It has certainly been a tough few weeks here at school, but I 

am pleased to say we are up and running.  We have had logistical nightmares with the number  

requesting places, but I am pleased to say we have managed to get all our key worker children in 

now.  We have had 84 key worker and vulnerable children in school this week aged between 3 and 11 

yrs.  Next week we will welcome back some of our Year 1 children.  Children have been placed into 

bubbles which range in size up to a maximum of 14 (that's the greatest number of socially distanced 

desks we can fit in our biggest classrooms). The children are coping really well with the new 'normal' in 

school and it has been lovely to see their happy, smiley faces.    

 

We have continued to enjoy looking at work and photos submitted on Seesaw and are amazed at some 

of the wonderfully creative things that you have all been up to over the last couple of weeks.  I am so 

pleased for you that the weather was great last week and hopefully you managed to get out into your 

gardens and parks to enjoy the great weather.  

 

Since I last wrote, the government are now allowing people to meet, socially distanced, with up to six 

people in an outdoor space.  Indoor playdates are still a no.  I'd like to remind you of this because I get 

many emails and phone calls, as I'm sure you can imagine, and there has been considerable angst from 

some of you about things you are witnessing in the local community with families and children playing 

together, holding parties etc.  Whilst I have made it clear that I will not get involved in civil matters, I 

would like you all to consider that everyone has/is enduring a different lockdown experience.    I would 

assume all parents expect the school to do everything in its power to keep the children and staff safe, 

therefore please think carefully about choosing to go against government guidance.  If you do this, you 

may put many people at risk.  Equally, I have continual problems with teenagers trespassing on the 

school site (school field), damaging property, leaving rubbish, and generally being rude which requires 

my time at evenings and weekends.  I understand the situation is difficult for everyone at the moment, 

but if you happen to see this going on and I am not here, please do call the local police.  

 

I joined a video conference yesterday with other executive leaders in Surrey as well as the LA and 

Public Health.  We were informed that the R rate in the area this week is 0.71.  The area does 

however encompass a large geographical region and includes us in the South East figures.  At the 

moment we are told they are unable to break down data further than this.  I will keep you informed of 

any information I receive for those requesting it.  There are also suspected cases of Covid in local 

schools this week since the return.  Pyrford has not had any suspected cases this week and I want you 

to be assured we have robust systems in place for any suspected cases.  

 

There are very many thank yous I need to make this week, too many to mention, but a special 'Golden 

Book Award' to Mr Evans who worked day and night moving furniture around the school, taping off all 

our zones and generally being at my beck and call for weeks on end!  Another award must go to the 

PTA who have continued to offer their support to the school.  The PTA sourced, ordered and sorted a 

huge delivery of outdoor toys for us, which could be easily cleaned at the end of each day, for the 

children who have returned to school.  Thank you, this has been a highlight of the week for the staff 

and children!  

 

We are always updating information and communications on our website, so please keep checking.  We 

have sent offer places to Y1 parents today via email and YR parents will be contacted to see if you 

would like places for the week beginning 15 June.  

 

Finally, a big well done to all of the children who entered our ‘Pyrford's Got Talent’ before the half 

term.  We loved seeing your entries and all those hidden talents.  We will share our winners shortly.  

 

Hang in there everyone!    

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

5 June 2020 
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SCHOOL ACROSTIC POEMS FROM HOLLY & SUVAN’S BUBBLE! 





5th June 2020 Rock Hero Status has been awarded to: 

UKS2 

1st Place:    Kai Clinch 

2nd Place:   Kaelan Taherian 

3rd Place:   Cameron Blacker 

LKS2 

1st Place:  Amina Azeem 

2nd Place: Annie Whyman-Taylor 

3rd Place:  Emilia Parvin 

For the biggest improvement in correct answers over the last week.  Well done Rock Stars! 

And there’s a new lead class: the CLASS WINNERS ARE …. 

1st Place:    Rowan Class 

2nd Place:    Maple Class 

3rd Place:    Willow Class 

Keep up the great work everyone!   

https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online  

Larch Class are top of the league yet again - Year 4 are doing 

brilliantly!  Well done Tom, Emelia, Oscar and Larch Class! 

  EYFS/Key Stage 1 Lower Key Stage 2 Upper Key Stage 2 Class 

1st Tom Watkins Emelia Parvin 

 

Oscar Clare-

Campbell 

4 Larch 

127,695,636 

2nd Sadiqah-Noor 

Mehmood 

  

Hannah Lamb Kai Clinch 4 Alder 

58,825,474 

3rd Oliver Burnett Louie Lorch Alex Sutherland 6 Holly 

57,295,468 

Please note that any credits on 

Breakfast Club and Treetops will be 

carried forward to next year.   

Please remember to send your child in with a healthy 

snack to eat during the morning.  This should be 

something that they can ‘get in to’ easily - oranges are 

a bit tricky for little hands to peel! 

https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online








The Church of the Good Shepherd has its own YouTube channel where you can 

access Sunday services, Midweek Thoughts for the Day, Tots Praise, Mighty 

Memory Verses and even Open the Book.  

See who you can spot from school on last Sunday’s service! 

You can access all this through the church website http://

www.wisleywithpyrford.org/ or go direct to their YouTube channel https://

www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw 

http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw
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